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With David Huddy 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

The weather this last few weeks has put a dampener (ouch!) on riding, so there has not been a lot of activity.     

Fortunately the weather for the  Flutterbies Pizza ride was better.  Leaving under a clear blue sky and returning 

under the stars.   We had five bikes and two pillions on the ride and Jill and Greyden met us there. Daylight saving 

over the border means we got home at a reasonable hour and at this time of year there’s no fog. So a very          

enjoyable evening. 

 

 

I see that the cafe at Binna Burra offers Saturday evening pasta and pizza from 5.30 to 7.30 and I’ll arrange a ride 

for that soon. 

 

 

The sad news this month is that Mick and Debbie are leaving us to return to Melbourne to be with family. Mick 

has offered to keep going with the newsletter, since it’s all done on line. And for that a big thank you.  Mick and 

Debbie have been active members of the club, participating in rides and Mick has joined the committee this year 

as well as producing the newsletter. So they will be greatly missed. Their departure date is not yet finalised, but 

whenever they leave we wish them well and hope to see them again on visits. 

 

 

The push for electric bikes is steaming ahead with Harley announcing one to be launched in 2019.  The push 

comes from pollution in major cities rather than climate change, but who is going to buy a silent Harley? And with 

a range of only 200km it’s strictly for suburban use I think.  

 

 

Our April meeting is on Easter Sunday, but the Hinze breakfast meeting will go ahead as planned with a ride     

following. The Commonwealth games start 3 days later.  No doubt there will be major disruption to the roads and 

traffic, so perhaps an opportunity to enjoy the road while everyone is glued to their TV screens. Any ideas let   

Gordon or me know. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keep on keeping on. 

 

cheers, 

 

David 
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OFFICE BEARERS 

Editors CommentsEditors CommentsEditors CommentsEditors Comments    

Thanks David for the nice words in your submission.  Update − we’ve sold the house on the very first open day so 

its all got very real.  Both Deb and I finish work on March 23 and the removalists are book for March 30 − so only 4 

weeks left for us on the coast.  Our only problem is that we don’t have anywhere to go quite yet :)  That’s not that  

unusual for us.  On our way up here we only secured a rental the day before we were leaving.  We are big           

believers in putting in the yards and everything always works out.  The older we get the more nerve racking it       

does get though.  Deb’s in Melbourne at the spending some time with our new grandson and looking at rental      

properties so something will turn up. 

Anyway enough about me and more on the Newsletter.  It’s a bit light on again this month.  If anyone sees or        

reads an interesting article please email it through.  If you’ve been for a ride, send in a few pictures and a little     

blurb.  Our members are very interested in what you’ve been doing! 

I’m not certain we will have time to catch up with everyone before we go but we will definitely be back and attend 

one of the meetings later this year.  Jill had a great idea that I leave a bike here for Justin (justin case I wanna fly 

up and ride with the club)  Great idea!   

So take care out there everyone and we really have enjoyed your club and have met        

some amazing people along the way.  Now it’s time to turn the page on a new chapter. 

 

Thanks so much for having us!                 
Mick Holfor
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CLUB CALENDAR 

Club Ride Rules 

Never pass the ride leader. 

To be considered as riding with the group, you should be between  the ride captain and the tail−end Charlie. (TEC) TEC 

hasn’t got eyes in the back of their head.  When riding in staggered formation, the formation is set by the rider behind     

the ride captain. When the formation changes, please take care.  It is not advised to merely move across.  Move across 

if safe to do so. 

The rider behind the ride captain corner marks. Do it safely. Try to be in vision of the riders that you are directing.  Do   

not endanger yourself by stopping in loose gravel, or in a place where you may be hit. Tail End Charlie will wave you to 

re−join the group as he/she approaches you.  Again, do it safely. Join only when you think it is appropriate. If TEC is      

being followed by traffic, pull in behind the traffic and make your way back to the  ride. If it’s not safe to pull in front of    

TEC, don’t. Use common sense.   Keep safe distance at all  times. 

Advise the ride captain and tail end Charlie if you are leaving the ride before the ` good−bye’ point.  Be fully fuelled         

before the ride [The bike guys, the bike] 

It is not easy to keep a head count of  riders. If you think someone is missing and should not be, ask. It’s always better   

to be safe than sorry. 

Never pass on the left; never tail−gate, pass slower riders only when it is safe to do so; be patient. 

Abide by the road rules at all times. 

Club Dates 
March   4th  Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

March   18th Sunday  John Vassallo leads the troops 

March   23rd Friday   Evening ride to street food 

March   23rd Friday   Ladies lunch − Yum Cha near Grill’d downstairs by the lake at Robina Town Centre − Midday 

 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

March 2018 



Gordon McLister 

2018 RIDE DATES 

After each Hinze dam breakfast meeting there will be a run 200− 250 k’s. Typically lead by us or Steve, or anyone interested  
to do so on the day.  On the third Sunday of each month there will be a run 250  ̆400 k’s. Each run will be organized by a     
different person. If you are interested in organising / leading a ride then fantastic, let us know BUT if you just have an idea    
and want a hand to organise, or would like to organise and let us to lead the ride on the day, or do the whole thing on your    
own  ̆ excellent − anything and everything works. We will be approaching all active club members to volunteer for a date to  
organise a ride.  On other weekends in the month there may be an impromptu run  ̆if you suddenly have an idea then simply 
contact us, we will promote, arrange, if you like lead the ride, again happy to help. 

All subject to change − We will confirm dates, provide detail closer to the time for each event.  

April   1st  Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

April   8th  Sunday  Dam BBQ breakfast and optional ride after 

April    15th Sunday   Ken − Where the Crowe flies 

April   29th Sunday  Adrian and Cherrie surprise. 

May   6th  Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

May   20th Sat/Sun  Damian wriggles to Cambooya 

June   3rd Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

June   17th Sunday  Cambooya by Damian 

July   1st  Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

July   15th Fri−Mon  Steve 

August  5th  Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

August  12th Sunday  Club AGM 

August  19th Sunday  Damian bigfella ride 

August  26th Sunday  Queen Mary Falls and Flavours 

September 2nd Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

September 16th Sunday  Ken − Postman’s knock to Kenilworth 

October  7th  Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

October  21st Sunday  John E mystery ride 

November 2−4th Fri−Sun  Jacaranda Run to Grafton by David 

November 4th  Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

November 18th Sunday  Lamb Wrap at      

December 2nd Sunday  After Hinze Dam breakfast & club meeting − run for 180 − 250 k’s 

December 16th Sunday  TBA 

December 25th Sunday  John Simpson reignites his run 

     



Jill Tapp 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

Minutes of Management Committee Meeting  

Held at View Café, Hinze Dam  

Sunday 4 February 2018 Commencing at 8.05am  

Present: David Huddy President, Mick Holford Editor, Nic Mercieca Media Officer/Delegate, Jill Tapp Secretary, Ian Proctor Treasurer.  

1. Confirmation of the Minutes  

Minutes of the meeting of 10 September 2017 were confirmed without amendment.  

Moved David, Seconded Nic, All in favour.  

2. Matters Arising from the Minutes:  

A) Wild Apricot software is a work in progress. John Eacott has experience setting up for SA and has offered to assist Nic in finalizing.  

B) Term Deposit: David is to follow up for confirmation paperwork.  

C) Spot Tracker has been registered.  

D) Registration of The Change of Rules in the Constitution has been confirmed.  

3. Correspondence:  

Incoming:  

David advising committee meeting dates for 2018 (email)  

JLT Insurance Package Renewal  

ATO – ABN updates  

Office of Fair Trading – Registration of New Rules  

Secretarial expenses  

Outgoing:  

Email to TRACKPRO providing advertising costs for The Beemer.  

Membership Welcome Letter and badges sent to Troy Power and Ray Scarlett.  

Advertising Invoices to: TeamMoto Nerang  

SAMA (paid November)  

Clean Cut Tree Services  

Caltex Byron Service Station  

4. Banking The Grand Golf Club invoice for Club Xmas Party Meats $316 was paid.  

5. Reports Nic Mercieca – Wild Apricot project – Work on the club’s web site is proceeding. Nic advised that most of the BMW clubs are moving to 
Wild Apricot software and steps were being taken to co-ordinate development to reduce the need for individual clubs to each do their own.  

Nic Mercieca - Clubs Australia - Club Memberships are declining generally throughout Australia. The total number of riders in Australia is 1,889. In 
2017 BMW Club Members rode 19 million k’s and purchased 116 new BMW’s.  

PESP is to be discussed at the Clubs Australia Meeting in April.  

6. Other Business  

Mick and Deb advised of their move to Melbourne. Mick will continue with the Newsletter from Melbourne until a new Editor can be found. Mick is 
relinquishing the role of Merchandising Officer.  

Club Christmas Party Raffle - $151 was raised and the Club will add $’s to donate a total of $300. Members are to be asked for suggestions of a 
deserving local charity.  

7 Membership Report:  

94 Members  

8. Date of next meeting:  

Sunday 6 May at the View café, Hinze Dam preceding breakfast.  

9. Closure: The Meeting closed at 8.28am.  



GS Trophy 

BMW NEWS 

The GS Trophy is heading to Mongolia in June 2018 for what will be its biggest challenge yet. With three 

new teams joining the competition (Australia, India and a second International Female Team) and now 

with eight days of competition, to allow for the huge distances, the sixth BMW Motorrad International GS 

Trophy, the Central Asia 2018 edition, is set to break all records 

Encountering... everything! 
Each of the previous GS Trophies has found its own theme as the competition has hopped from continent to 
continent. Some have been about mountains or vast volcanic plateaux, others about desert, and the last (in 2016) 
took the GS riders into the steamy South East Asian rain forests. For 2018, Mongolia will offer much more in just 
the one experience as the riders will venture from mountains to the desert via the vast Mongolian Steppe (high-
altitude grasslands). The scale, for this edition, is truly epic. Unquestionably this is the kind of experience that 
adventure riders dream about. 

About Mongolia. 
Mongolia is both vast (at 1.5 million square kilometres it’s about three times the size of Germany) and sparsely 
populated – with a population of just 3 million you’d have to travel to Antarctica to find a lesser populated region! 

The country is of course best known for having been the seat of power for the Mongolian Empire when in the 13th 
century Genghis Khan created the biggest contiguous empire ever known to history. Today, some 30% are still 
said to be following the centuries-old nomadic horse culture, crossing the steppe each season to graze their 
livestock, principally yaks and camels. 

 



GS Trophy 

BMW NEWS 

Where is Mongolia? From Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia’s capital, to Munich 
(home of BMW Motorrad) is about 8250km by road and track, a    
journey that typically takes around three weeks. It’s still13 hours by 
plane. It shares its southern border with China while Russia 
(essentially Siberia) lies to the north. The plateau sits at an altitude of 
around 1000-1500m above sea level and this will keep the            
temperatures cooler, the participants should expect anything          
between frost-nipped 0ºC nights through to about 25ºC during the 
day. Conditions can nonetheless get pretty extreme – high winds and 
dust storms are not uncommon. And while Mongolia is a surprisingly 
sunny country (averaging around 250 sunny days a year) summer is 
the rainy season! 

All this means the GS riders will need to be ready to deal with a 
whole range of terrain types as they’ll travel across mountains, 
through canyons, across the steppe and into desert. So that’s rock, 
gravel, grasses, probably mud and finally sand, with all kinds of      
elevations and gradients to contend with. 

About the GS Trophy. 
The GS Trophy is a celebration of the spirit of the BMW GS motorcycle, bringing together those elements of     
leisure, adventure and challenge that this bike engenders. The Central Asia 2018 event is the sixth edition of the 
GS Trophy, the previous editions took place in South East Asia (Thailand) in 2016, North America (Canada) in 
2014, South America (Chile, Argentina) in 2012, South Africa (SA, Swaziland, Mozambique) in 2010 and North 
Africa) (Tunisia) in 2008. This edition will see 18 teams competing, comprising 54 riders. 

The event is not a race but a team competition, pitching the GS-riding international contingent against each other 
in a series of challenges – and not all involve riding. With the competitors camped nightly in a bivouac, the event 
also fosters a sense of brotherhood, sisterhood – and camaraderie. The successful team will be respectful of their 
environment, sympathetic to their machinery and understanding of team-mates. 

The event begins on June 1, 2018 when the competitors will arrive at the event HQ in Ulaanbataar for a           
programme of rider briefings, bike allocations and media meetings. The competition itself will start on June 3 and 
ends on June 10. 

Follow the event. 
BMW Motorrad will provide a multi-channel media experience during the event, details of which will be released 
closer to the time. For now you can find out more about the event and the teams at the dedicated 
website: www.gstrophy.com . 



S 1000 RR 

BMW NEWS 

The winter break is over: The BMW S 1000 RR racers, together with the BMW Motorrad Motorsport 

experts, got their 2018 global racing season underway at the weekend. The first races of the year took 

place at Phillip Island in Australia, where the MOTUL FIM Superbike World Championship (WorldSBK) 

and the Australian Superbike Championship (ASBK) held their season openers. 

 

 

MOTUL FIM Superbike World Championship at Phillip Island, Australia. 

 For the first of a total of 13 rounds of the 2018 MOTUL FIM Superbike World Championship 2018 (WorldSBK) 
the Gulf Althea BMW team and the BMW Motorrad Motorsport experts headed to Phillip Island in southern 
Australia. For former MotoGP rider Loris Baz of France, who is new to the team this season, it was his first race 
appearance on the BMW S 1000 RR. 

After successful testing on Monday and Tuesday, Baz was full of optimism going into the season opener. 
However, the Frenchman suffered a setback on Friday: he injured his shoulder and knee when he fell during the 
practice session. As a result he was unable to improve his practice times and had to compete in Superpole 1, 
where he qualified in 14thplace on the grid. Despite severe pain in his shoulder, Baz gritted his teeth. He finished 
in eleventh place in the first race on Saturday. He finished ninth in the race two on Sunday to secure a top 10 
result. 



With Lyn Dyne 

BMW MATTERS 

 
BMW Group achieves best-ever January 
 
Following its seventh consecutive year of record sales, the 
world's number one manufacturer of premium vehicles    
started 2018 with another record: The BMW Group has   
never sold so many cars in January as in this year. A total 
of 169,538 customers took delivery of a BMW, MINI or Rolls
-Royce premium vehicle, an increase of 3.8% on the same 
month last year. 
After celebrating a new record sales year in 2017, BMW 
Motorrad has achieved a very successful start to the new 
year. A total of 8,455 BMW Motorrad customers took 
delivery of a new motorcycle or maxi-scooter in January, an 
increase of 12.7% compared to the same month last year. 
 
BMW and USA Bobsled 
BMW of North America and the USA Bobsled/Skeleton 
were back together again at the XX111 Olympic Winter 
Games in Pyeongchang, South Korea with the Two-Man 
Bobsled that won three medals in Sochi. 
Five two-man teams - three men's teams and two women's 
teams - competed in the BMW-designed bobsled events. 
Since 2014 the BMW-designed bobsleds have been refined 
in continuance of a highly iterative development process 
that involves constant consultation and on-site immersion 
with USABS athletes, coaches and engineers from     
Designworks, BMW Groups international design studio 
headquarters in California. 
 
BMW Motorrad International GS Trophy  
The sixth GS Trophy event is set to take place in Mongolia 
in 2018. The event is open to all non-professional BMW 
riders.  
The top 3 riders who participated in the qualifier for the 
three team positions on 28/29th Oct  will be selected to 
compete in Mongolia in 2018.  
For more info visit: bmwsafari.com 
 
California Superbike School- Australia  - 2018 
Phillip Island Grand Prix Circuit - 
Monday 2nd April (Easter)  Level 1 to Level 4 
Tuesday 3rd April     Level 1 to Level 4 

 
Queensland Raceway -  Join Waitlist 
Work in progress 
 
Sydney Motorsports Park -  
Monday 5th March    Level 1 to Level 4 
Tuesday 6th March    Level 1 to Level 4 
Monday 16th April 
Tuesday 17th April 

 Ph  0456 005 554 
info@superbikeschool.com.au 
 
 

OTHER UPCOMING EVENTS  
 
Aussie legend's Superbike return 
Australian Superbike Championship - Phillip Is - 23-25th 
February 2018:   Three times World Superbike champion 
Troy Bayliss  made a comeback a decade after retiring from 
full-time racing.  
Gold Coast-based Bayliss last contested the ASBK in 1997. 
Turning 49 in March, Bayliss raced a proven Ducati 1299 
Panigale S V-twin. 
Since retiring, Bayliss has launched an events company that 
has staged the Sydney Motorcycle Show and the Melbourne  
Moto Expo. 
 
22-25 March 
International Festival of Speed - (30th Anniversary           
Celebration World Superbike Championship) at Sydney   
Motorsport Park.    See:  internationalfestivalofspeed.com 
 
30 Mar-1 April 
Broadford Bike Bonanza at Victorian State Motorcycle and 
Sports Complex, Broadford -  Road race, motocross, trials, 
Enduro speedway and dirt tracks. 
e-mail: rachelle@ma.org.au 
 
19/20th May 
Ruptured Budgie Rally by Motor Guzzi Club of Qld at 
Mingoola approx 60km west of Tenterfield on Bruxner 
H'way. info@motoguzziclubqld.org 
 

 
HearTheRoad Motorcycle Tours Italy 
Mugello MotoGp and the Italian Ride being held May 29th to 
June 6th 2018. Choose your motorcycle  - BMW, Moto 
Guzzi, Ducati        See: enrico@motorcycletoursitaly.com 
 
2018 Isle of Man TT Festival  (May/June) 
40th Anniversary of Mike Hailwood's comeback win and 
100th IoM running of the TT.  Return shipments in July & 
October  e-mail: dave@getrouted.com.au 
 
4th August 
Border Run (WA/SA border) 
11/12th August 
Off Centre Run at Mt Dare 
 
12th August - Gold Coast Bike Show 
at Mudgeeraba Showgrounds - Gate 3 Worongary Road   
7am - 3pm. See:   goldcoastcarshow@gmail.com 
http://goldcoastcarshow.com.au 
 
8-19 September  
Postie Bike Challenge - Desert - Gulf of Carpentaria -    
Rainforest.    ww.postiebikechallenge.org  -  0411 090 891 
 
October 
Kosciuszko Rally by BMW Motorcycle Club ACT 
Thunder Rally by Ducati Club NSW 



 

OF INTEREST 

https://www.blackdogride.com.au/view/march1dayer 
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Club Polo Shirts (Blue with white trim) ……$ 35.00 

Club Caps (Black, White or Styled)...……...$ 34.00 

Lightweight Summer Polo Shirts……..…….$ 35.00 

Men's: Sky-Blue with white trim or White with 

Sky-Blue trim 

Ladies: White with a pale blue trim 

AS CAN BE SEEN THE CLUB HAS LAUNCHED A 

NEW CLUB CAP.  IT IS IN STYLES AS SHOWN 

HERE AND IS NOW ON SALE 

Contact David Huddy 0424738276 

Currumbin Autobody Repairs  

4 Leonard Parade, Currumbin  

07 5534 3444  

 

 

 

 
E− steve@currumbinautobodyrepairs.com.au  

Caltex Byron Service Station  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Contact : Warren or Dennise.  

Ph. (02) 6685 6345 cnr Lawson & Butler Sts  

BALLINA MOTORCYCLES 
www.ballinamotorcycles.com.au  

 

 

 

 

Ph.(02) 6681 3000—Steve 

E-mail: parts@ballinamotorcycles.com.au  







Contact Us 

President (C) 

David Huddy 

Mob: 0424738276 

Ph: 5539 0610 

e: president@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 

 

Secretary (C) 

Jill Tapp 

Ph:   (02) 6672 1708 

Mob: 0412 761 443 

e: secretary@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 

 

Treasurer (C) 

Ian Proctor 

Mob: 0419 739 280  

e: treasurer@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 

 

Delegate 

Nic Mercieca 

Tel:  0438 432 751  

nic@smartmotorcycleaccessories.com.au 

 

 

Web Master 

Martin Bell 

Tel: 5575 9780  

e: martinbell2803@gmail.com 
 

 

Ride Coordinator 

Gordon McLister 

Tel:  0410 550 187 

e: gmclister@bigpond.com 
 

 

Newsletter Editor (C) 

Mick Holford 

Tel:  0490 020 474 

e: editor@bmwmocgc.org.au 
 

 

Social Media Officer (C) 

Nic Mercieca 

Tel:  0438 432 751  

nic@smartmotorcycleaccessories.com.au 

 

 

 

(C) = Committee Member 

 

For more information about our club: 

BMW MOTORCYCLE OWNERS CLUB    

(GOLD COAST) INC  

secretary@bmwmocgc.org.au 

www.bmwmocgc.org.au 

The views expressed herein are those of the writer or the contributors and do not 

necessarily reflect official Club policy.  

Contributions should be addressed c/− the Secretary at the e−mail shown on this 

page. All other correspondence should be addressed to:  

The Secretary 66 Quarry Road, Murwillumbah, NSW 2484  

Member of the International Council of BMW Clubs  

 

FUNNIES 


